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"She's too old to have any more babies--you 
should just kill her!" was said to Juan, the 
owner of the 23-year-old registered Quarter 
Horse mare. Juan, a racetrack groom, had 
bought the mare in February of 2020 from a 
friend in Wyoming. He knew that she had 
had several racing babies, one of which had 
set a track record in its very first race, and 
hoped to have a racehorse for himself. 

Juan sent the old mare to Pueblo to be bred 
and was very disappointed when the Vet 
declared her not to be in foal. That was 
when he was advised that she was worthless 
and should be shot or sold for slaughter. 

I received a call from Juan in late June ask-
ing if our Rescue would take the mare be-
cause he didn't want to kill her. My answer 
was "Yes" because we had one empty stall 
and pen. Somehow, I forgot to consult with 
my daughter, Kris Nixon. Oops. Kris is 
taking on more and more responsibility with 
the Rescue as I get older and wobbly, and I 
try to include her in decision making. 

Juan trailered our new horse to RMHR on 
July 1st. As she backed down the ramp, I 
saw her bandaged left hind leg, and that with 
every step, she jerked her foot up almost to 

her belly. Uh-oh. She must have stringhalt: an 
involuntary flexion of the hock when moving. 
Well, we had said we would take her in so we 
couldn't back out now. We decided to call her 
Molly and removed the leg wrap to see what 
we were dealing with. After seeing a smelly 
open wound on both the front and back side 
of her cannon bone, we immediately made an 
appointment for a Vet to see her. 

After x-rays to determine how far the infec-
tion had spread and possibly impacted the 
bone, Mobile Veterinary Clinic vets immedi-
ately put Molly on antibiotics and started 
treating her wounds. Every day, a Vet would 
scrub the large wound in front causing it to 
bleed and hopefully grow in more new skin 
around the edges.  

Sweet Molly never had to be tranquilized 
while enduring the painful procedures. She 
became our most trusted gentle mare to be 
used to introduce new volunteers or children 
to horses. Yes, we have spent over $2,000 on 

(Continued on page 2) 
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501(c)(3) 
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Three siblings, as part of a CASA out-

reach program diligently “groom”  

patient Molly while she recovers  

from  her wounds

Dr. Kate Baer treats Molly’s badly  

infected leg

Molly, our sweet girl



saddle scars on her back), and I'm hoping that 
Molly can give little kids rides in the future. We 
shall see! 

—Bini  

Molly, our Miracle Mare (continued) 
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her care, but this special soul is worth it! 

She even discovered treats and will now come over 
when called for a tasty reward. 

As her wounds gradually began to heal, her leg 
jerking has stopped, and she is walking normally! 
We know she has been ridden in the past (she has 

(Continued from page 1) 

1. Create a digital account—A digital account is 
needed to participate in King Soopers/City Market 
Community Rewards. If you already have a digital 
account, simply link your Shopper’s Card to your 
account so that all transactions apply toward the 
organization you choose. If you have a Shopper’s 
card but have never created a digital account; go to 
either: 

https://www.kingsoopers.com/account/create 

or  

https://www.citymarket.com/account/create/ 

If you have a Shopper’s Card but have never creat-
ed a digital account, you must do that first. After 
you have your account created then login and per-
form the following steps. 

2. Link your Card to an organization—Selecting 
the organization that you wish to support is as 
simple as updating the Community Rewards selec-
tion on your digital account. 

A. Sign-in to your digital account.  

B. Click on “My Account” 

C. Click on Community Rewards 

D. Search for “Rocky Mountain Horse Rescue” 
in the Find an Organization search box.  
Click on [Enroll]. 

E. DONE! RMHR displays in the Community 
Rewards section of your account.  

3. RMHR earns—Any transactions moving for-
ward using your grocery Shopper’s Card number 
associated with your digital account will be applied 
to the program, at no added cost to you. Kroger 
donates annually to participating organizations 
based on your percentage of spending as it relates 
to the total spending associated with all participat-
ing Krogers Community Rewards organizations. 

Need help? Contact: 

Email rockymountainhorserescue@gmail.com or 
Call Rob Nixon at (303) 204-1898 

Donate as you shop at King Soopers/City Market  

Molly’s leg on arrival. The large, concerning wound 

on the front of her leg and a smaller wound on the 

back of her leg 

Molly’s terribly infected leg is almost 

completely healed, with white new skin 

taking over after five months of tender 

loving care 

It is just like man’s 

vanity and  

impertinence to 

call an animal dumb 

because  it is dumb 

to his dull  

perceptions. 

– Mark Twain 

Words to live by 

The glamorous side of veteri-

nary care. The personnel 

from Mobile Vet “float” one 

of our horse’s teeth. Float-

ing the horse's teeth on a 

regular basis helps prevent 

the problems related to  

uneven or problem teeth and 

the effect they have on 

the horse's health and  

vitality.  
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Five enthusiastic police recruits arrived at our res-
cue on September 22nd all set to repaint some of 
our fading and repaired horse sheds. Volunteer, 
Ray Salinas, made sure that everyone had the req-
uisite tools  and monitored the group as they 
scraped the old peeling paint and then thoroughly 
covered the shelters with new paint (Barn Red, our 
favorite color)! 

Ray had arranged for the discounted purchase of 
multiple gallons of paint for RMHR in 2019 and 

Barn Facelifts 

Many of us who have animals refer to their passing 
as crossing the Rainbow Bridge. It's a term meant 
to give comfort. An image of our friends crossing 
over a wonderful bridge to join with all our lost 
animals from years gone by. 

To be honest, it gives me no such comfort. We 
lost some of our oldest and dearest residents this 
year, and all I want is for them to still be here. I 
know it is an act of kindness to be able to release 
them from bodies that no longer serve them well; 
from pain, from age and failure. But in that mo-
ment when the decision is made (and all the days 

2019/2020 

RMHR Advisors 

Jerry Burk, Attorney and CPA 

Lois Toll, DVM 

Steve Long, DVM 

Debbie Mayo, DVM 

Charlie McKay, Rancher 

Gary Pallaoro, DVM 

Jeff Wells, DVM 

Shane Baird, DVM 

of loving each other, caring for them and the grati-
tude you get in return), there is no comfort. There 
is no vision of a grassy bridge where animals go. 
There's only sadness. There's only wishing you 
could do more and that you could have more time. 
And then you get up the next day and go back out 
and do it all for the rest of them, and you hope you 
don't have to think about the Rainbow Bridge for a 
while.  

—Kris 

For the full description of the Rainbow Bridge check out the 
2017 Newsletter at www.rockymountainhorserescue.org. 

Missing Our Friends 

offered to assist all groups willing to use it to re-
fresh our barns. Unfortunately, 2019 came and 
went and we didn't put the paint to much use. We 
are happy that we were finally able to make that 
happen. 

The five aspiring police officers tackled six struc-
tures. Their hard work greatly improved the ap-
pearance of our Rescue as visitors and volunteers 
arrive to tour and sign up to assist. 

We still have many more barns in need of repaint-
ing. Please contact us if you have a group that 
would like to follow in these folks' footsteps! 

—Bini 

A big thanks to Ryan Weiner, Kayleigh Martinez, 

Brittany Donahue, Michael Montez, Brett Cale 

and Ray Salinas! 

One of our original barns, repaired numerous 

times, was in desperate need. What a difference! 

Jubi NICK Corey Toby 

"First it rained,  

and then it snew 

and then it friz,  

and then it thew 

and then it fogged,  

and then it blew 

and very shortly  

after then 

it rained and snew  

and friz and thew 

and fogged and blew 

again." 

-Unknown author, 

from the Glacier 

House scrapbook 

over 110 years ago  

A new day dawns at RMHR 

and helps us forget about  

the Rainbow Bridge 

Absolutely stunning! 



cover the costs of feed and maintenance 

BRONZE - pay $50 a month to help cover the 

cost of care 

Some of our many friends of RMHR have gone 

above and beyond their multiple hours volunteer-

ing by sponsoring some of their favorite rescue 

horses.  

After many years of discussion, RMHR has formal-

ized a horse sponsorship program. We have three 

levels of sponsorship: 

GOLD- pay all costs including board, feed, farrier, 

and all veterinary (except for major surgery exceed-

ing $4,000 to save a life) 

SILVER - pay $200 a month to RMHR to help 

RMHR Sponsorship/Foster Program 
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TOP TEN LIST - Best New  

Euphemisms for Falling Off 

 

10. I'm in a transitional rela-

tionship with my saddle 

9. Turf Surfing or Dirt Diving 

8. Journey to the Center of 

the Earth 

7. A quick trip to Dirtsville 

6. Checking your girth — from 

the bottom 

5. Losing the oxer lottery 

4. Incoming! 

3. Trolling for paramedics 

2. Doing the rootin', tootin', 

grass scorching, girth bust-

ing, worm burnin' boogie 

  

AND THE NUMBER ONE NEW 

EUPHEMISM FOR FALLING 

OFF 

  

I. A farewell to fine leather 

The worst sin  

towards our  

fellow creatures  

is not to hate them, 

but to be  

indifferent to them: 

that’s the essence 

of inhumanity. 

– George Bernard 

Shaw  

Meggan Brovege 

(GOLD)  

is the sponsor of 

two of our horses: 

Indi (the bay  

gelding who had 

been horribly 

wounded by  

a stallion) and 

Rockaway Babe.  

Melanie Hood  

(GOLD) 

Besides volunteering, 

Melanie has been  

sponsoring miniature 

Peaches ‘n Cream for 

years and has been  

teaching her to wear a 

harness and pull a cart. 

Jill Kluge  

(BRONZE)  

has always loved 

Buttercup, our regis-

tered Quarter horse 

mare rescued from 

the auction. Jill 

loves all animals 

and on top of  

volunteering with 

RMHR also  

volunteers at a 

Golden Retriever 

rescue. 

― Suzanne Clothier, Bones Would Rain from 

the Sky: Deepening Our Relationships with 

Dogs 

“There is a cycle of love and death that shapes the 

lives of those who choose to travel in the company 

of animals. It is a cycle unlike any other. To those 

who have never lived through its turnings and 

walked its rocky path, our willingness to give our 

hearts with full knowledge that they will be broken 

seems incomprehensible. Only we know how small 

a price we pay for what we receive; our grief, no 

matter how powerful it may be, is an insufficient 

measure of the joy we have been given.” 

Our Favorite Book Excerpts—Jami Polzin 

Margo Goldberger  

(Silver)  

is passionate  

about Scooby, a  

thoroughbred with an 

unreadable lip  

tattoo. She does  

volunteer work, rides 

him often and even 

made a Halloween cos-

tume for him. 
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there were happy children and miniature horses 
gallivanting around the field. 

I don’t know who 
was happiest, the 
kids, the minis or 
me! 

T h e  d a y  I 
dropped them 
off, there was a 
welcoming com-
mittee and a 
“Welcome Minis” 
sign. True love. 
Mo and Prince, 
now Sherlock and 
Watson, have 
found their happi-
ly ever after. 

—Kris 

Our biggest hope when we take in horses is that 
someday we will find them a perfect home. Minia-
ture horses, while amazing and adorable, are also . . 
. well . . . rather useless. 

Not all minis. Some minis drive, some minis jump 
and some minis do therapy. But all our current 
minis are mostly just fuzzy yard art. Not that 
there’s anything wrong with that, but not everyone 
appreciates fuzzy yard art as much as we do. 

In addition to their status as professional hay burn-
ers, the adoptable minis we have right now must go 
in pairs, as per a promise I made to their old  
owner, so they do not exactly fly out the driveway.  

Enter Becky Osborne and Becky Ballard. 

Becky Osborne rode with Bini as a child, and has 
stayed in contact through the years while showing 
her horses successfully across the country. Imagine 
our excitement when she called and said she’d like 
to adopt a mini (or two, as luck would have it). She 
came out and interviewed quite a few of the resi-
dent fur balls, but ultimately, Rebel and Trigger 
were her favorites. Lucky boys! Becky comes out 

and grooms, turns out and generally spoils them, 
and best of all for us, they are currently boarded  at 
our rescue, so we still get to see them every day. 

Becky Ballard contacted us looking for a compan-
ion for her full sized horses. After our standard 
explanation that we require the minis we adopt out 
to have a separate living space from a full sized 
horse, Becky agreed, and set an appointment to 
come mini shopping.  

When she arrived with an entourage of adorable 
small humans, I knew her best bets were Mo and 
Prince. Mo and Prince had been shown and han-
dled by young kids in Iowa, and are very sweet and 
gentle.  

I made the introductions and shortly thereafter 

Minis for Miles—Where are They Now 

The greatness of  

a nation and its  

moral progress  

can be judged by 

the way its  

animals are  

treated. 

– Mahatma Ghandi 

Trigger and Rebel get spoiled regularly by 

Becky Osborne’s visits 

Mo spent hours running 

through our pasture with 

his new friend Kyson 

Mo and Prince, now Sherlock and Watson were 

welcomed by the entire extended family 

Prince lovingly accepts a rider, and a hug, from 

one of his new family members 

RMHR is now on Amazon 

Smile. To contribute to RMHR, 

Simply browse to 

smile.amazon.com, login with 

your amazon credentials and 

Amazon will donate to RMHR, 

at no cost to you. Same  

products, same prices, same 

service.  

In what has become an annual 

tradition we had a large 

swarm of honeybees  

relocated 
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Board Members /Staff 

President Bini Abbott (303) 424-0037 

Vice President Ranya Kelly (303) 431-0904 

Treasurer Kate Corcoran (303) 829-4705 

Secretary Mary Norden (303) 978-1850 

Western Colorado/Fund Raising Ruth Ann Burnett (970) 245-7774 

Horse Welfare Consultant Carole Kenney (303) 910-9410 

Special Events/Volunteers Stefanie Shea (860) 878-2303 

Volunteers/Adoptions Emily Kil (860) 885-9559 

Northern Colorado Laura Gill (970) 371-1446 

Eastern Colorado Kris Nixon (303) 424-5972 

Veterinarian Advice Lois Toll, DVM (303) 794-6359 

Other Supporting Staff 

Website & Newsletter Rob Nixon (303) 424-5972 

Facilities Terry Michel (970) 483-5171 

Harry Finds a Forever Home 

The brain is the 

most amazing  

organ. It works 24 

hours a day, 365 

days a year from 

birth until you fall 

in love with a 

horse. 

— Saucy Piaffe 

About six years ago, a very emaciated Thorough-

bred mare arrived at the rescue.  

She had been through a lot it seemed. Our hearts 

went out to her, and we set about trying to slowly 

put weight on her. She gained weight quite rapidly, 

and we were very pleased with our efforts and her 

progress. Then one day it seemed her stomach had 

taken on a rather odd shape . . . a rather PREG-

NANT shape. One of the miraculous things about 

starved horses is their ability to hold on to a baby, 

even when their own condition is beyond poor. It 

seems our pathetic, half starved horse had arrived 

to us “in a family way”.  

Shortly thereafter, Harry entered the world. Named 

after Harry Houdini, for his magical appearance, 

Harry was all boisterous boy from day one.  

He badgered his poor mother constantly, to the 

point where when weaning time rolled around, she 

was actually grateful to be rid of him. As he grew, 

so did his personality. He fancied himself to be the 

world’s largest puppy, a view that was less charm-

ing if you were on the receiving end of his playful-

ness.  

In short, Harry is a handful. I believe the prevailing 

sentiment at the rescue was that Harry was going 

to be there for a very long time.  

Margaret Blaha came and valiantly saddle broke 

Harry for us, but even with her expert training, it 

was clear that Harry wasn’t going to be for every-

one (or maybe anyone). High energy, low focusing 

skills, happy feet, teeth on everything and every-

body. That’s our boy Harry. 

Enter Kira Mazzola. Kira called about Harry and 

came to see him the next day. Harry greeted her 

with all his usual boyish enthusiasm, while I 

looked on (cringing internally) like a parent watch-

ing their child completely blow a piano recital. 

Poor Harry, he’ll never find a home; poor Kira, 

she’ll probably give up on horses.  

How wrong I was! Kira liked him!! She liked him a 

lot! She came back numerous times over the next 

few weeks, and ultimately adopted him. Our big 

goofy puppy found his person. Our fondest hope 

for all our horses is that they will go with the best 

possible person for the longest possible time. I 

think we can call this a win! 

—Kris 

Diva and Harry 

Kira gets to know Harry 

Diva on arrival, hard to  

believe she could be in foal 



Our prime purpose 

in this life is to  

help others. And  

if you can’t help 

them, at least  

don’t hurt them. 

– Dalai Lama  
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Entrenched  

ignorance  

masquerades as  

tradition 

— anonymous 

Memorials & Honoraria  

Honoraria 

 Jenny Pickett in honor of Cathy Hupka 

 Anonymous in honor of Dede & Joey Pahl 

 Toni Rautus in honor of Bini Abbott 

 Ruth Ann Burnett in honor of Sue & Bill 
Petty 

 Linda Hrycaj in honor of Billy Holliday 

 Ina Rose/Passion 4 People Consulting in 
honor of James Jordan 

 

Memorials 

 Roger & Nancy Frenette, Travis Townsend, 
Melvin & Elaine Emeigh and Richard Hall, Jr. 
in memory of Bill Fragge 

 Sheila Parker, Danette Parker, Rose Strait & 
Family, Shawn Terwilliger, Adele & Neil An-
ders, Terri & Grant Wellard and Colleen Par-
ker in memory of Lyle H. Parker 

 Ruth Ann Burnett, Linda Smith/Colorado 

Native Plant Society, Constance A. Holsinger, 
Peter Schopen, Ed & Candy Schoeneberger, 
Jan & Charlie Turner, Edelman/Holdridge 
Family, Bini Abbott and Kris McCandless in 
memory of Jennifer Hancey 

 The Arapahoe High School Community Fund 
in memory of Claire Davis 

 Liz Olde, Bini Abbott and Kris Nixon in 
memory of Wilson Dennehy 

 Bruce Link in memory of Peggy Link 

 Ben & Laurie Duke in memory of Maud Duke 

 Barb Daniel in memory of Honey Pony 

 Vic Schramm in memory of Nick 

 Ruth Ann Burnett in memory of Miss Holly-
wood, Aqua de Oro (Ice) and Cricket 

 Silvia Aizpurviete in memory of My Training 
Buddies Grot & Dukat 

 Lisa, Buddy and Emma Brown in memory of 
Chief & Lancelot 

We have been fortunate through the years to have 

the very best volunteers in the world. Their kind-

ness and compassion is beyond measure, and most 

of them are not only indispensable to us as volun-

teers, but have become dear friends. 

This year was obviously “unusual”. Many people 

had fairly dramatic changes in their lifestyle and 

livelihood; and found themselves with a fair 

amount of unwanted spare time. Because caring for 

animals is an essential task, we continued to allow 

volunteers, even during the most restricted times. 

We temporarily halted new volunteers, but as re-

strictions eased we felt we could open back up to 

new volunteers since would keep appropriate dis-

tance outdoors on the 85 acres.  

Providing a place where people could come and 

spend some time outdoors, and help the horses, 

was a pleasure and great privilege for us. We got to 

see our old friends and make some very good new 

friends.  

Never would we be able to function on any level 

without the unsung heroes of the rescue, our vol-

unteers.  

—Kris 

donations of materials and finally been able to use 

some older donations to improve our surround-

ings. In the past 24 months, we've been able to do 

repairs on six barns/loafing sheds and improve the 

fencing of nine corrals. We've also been able to 

refence our grazing corral and are working on a 

complete rebuild of the railing on the Claire Davis 

Memorial Arena.  Special thanks to those who have 

donated and those who continue to generously 

provide their time and materials.  

—Rob 

Sometimes you have to make do with what you 

have. That should be the RMHR credo. Over the 

years we have reused, cannibalized and repurposed 

countless items to expand our capacity; and save 

one more horse. We've built pens inside of existing 

pens, created adjuncts on pens and largely done 

whatever is necessary to create a viable environ-

ment for our charges.  We don't always like it, in 

fact, many times we hate it. But saving a horse 

makes it all worthwhile. 

We've been blessed of late with some generous 

Material Improvements 

A Good Year to Volunteer 

Your  

contributions  

are tax  

deductible 
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The frantic plea hit the phone lines and social me-

dia on Thursday, October 22nd. The world renown 

C Lazy U guest ranch near Granby, CO had to 

evacuate their horses; again. They had moved the 

horses from the ranch to a temporary location 

outside Granby, but the East Troublesome wildfire 

had exploded and was now moving towards the 

current evacuation location. They had to muster 

resources as soon as possible for a longer trip to 

Horse People Helping Horse People 

Evergreen, CO. 

Horse lovers from all over Colorado answered the 

call. People from the mountains and all across the 

front range hitched up their trailers and made the 

drive to help. Kris Nixon and Emily Kil took off at 

about 6pm from the ranch pulling their six horse 

and two horse trailers. Kris and Emily got to the 

location just as the last of 200 horses were driving 

away. Better to have too many trailers than not 

enough! 

It was a long trip (especially with road closures due 

to inclement weather on the passes) but that's just 

what horse people do. 

—Kris 

My family brought me home cradled in their arms. 

They cuddled me and smiled at me and said I was  
full of charm. 

They played with me and laughed with me and showered me 
with toys. 

I sure do love my family, especially the little girls and boys. 

The children loved to feed me; they gave me special treats. 

They even let me sleep with them – all snuggled in the sheets. 

I used to go for walks, often several times a day. 

They even fought to hold the leash, I’m very proud to say! 

These are the things I’ll not forget – a cherished memory. 

I now live in a shelter – without my family. 

They used to laugh and praise me when I played with  
that old shoe. 

But I didn’t know the difference between the old and  
the new. 

The kids and I would grab a rug, for hours we would tug. 

So I thought I did the right thing when I chewed the bed-
room rug. 

Do I Go Home Today? 

They said I was out of control and would have to live  
outside. 

This I didn’t understand, although I tried and tried! 

The walks stopped, one by one; they said they hadn’t  
the time. 

I wish that I could change things; I wish I knew my crime. 

My life became so lonely in the backyard on a chain. 

I barked and barked all day long to keep from going insane. 

So they brought me to the shelter but were embarrassed  
to say why. 

They said I caused an allergy, and then kissed me goodbye. 

If I’d only had some training when I was a little pup. 

I wouldn’t have been so hard to handle when I was all 
grown up. 

“You only have one day left” I heard a worker say. 

Does that mean I have a second chance? 

Do I go home today?  

The East Troublesome Fire smoke plume (as seen from RMHR) engulfs the front 

range as the fire makes a run from 20,000 to 120,000+ acres in 24 hours  

For reference, each 100 acres equals about 90 football fields 

Trailers load horses in the dark for the  

urgent evacuation 

Tuesday, December 8th is  

Colorado Gives Day. Every 

nonprofit receiving a dona-

tion on Colorado Gives Day 

receives a portion of the $1 

million Incentive Fund, in-

creasing impact and the value 

of every dollar donat-

ed.  Please remember us on 

12/8 or schedule a donation 

today.  
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Free Use of  Rescue Equipment 

Large Animal Lift 

Used to lift a down (recumbent) horse to get it on 

its feet—e.g. out of a ditch or off a road. The LAL 

can be applied by one or two people in as little as 

five minutes to a horse with little or no sedation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The LAL can be put on from the back negating the 

chance of getting kicked by flailing legs. The LAL 

is designed to maintain an animal on its feet for 

short periods. 

The Anderson Sling 

Available in large, medium, and foal sizes. The 

sling uses straps, pads and pulleys to lift and sup-

Provided by Rocky Mountain Horse Rescue/ Bini Abbott, 9190 Alkire St., Arvada, CO 80005,  

(303) 424-0037, www.rockymountainhorserescue.org 

Equipment available to rescue 

by helicopter 

Barbaro being 

supported in an  

Anderson Sling  

We rescued a horse out of a swim-

ming pool with our sling 

We offer training sessions on the use of the 

rescue equipment to veterinarians,  

firemen, policemen, animal control officers and 

any other interested individuals. 

port a horse while shifting his weight to his skeletal 

structure rather than pressure points. May be used 

long term, but only for several hours a day. 

Come visit our website: www.rockymountainhorserescue.org 

Glide with  

Slipsheets 

For sliding a recumbent horse 

out of a field or into a stall 

or trailer. 

The Dura-Pik Tripod  

Shown supporting “Lucky” – 

the practice horse model for 

training personnel in the use 

and application of the rescue 

equipment—made available by 

Horses Forever, contact 

S h i r l e y  H o f f m a n 

( 3 0 3 )  6 5 1 - 3 0 7 0  o r 

www.horsesforever.org, email 

at admin@horsesforever.org. 



Up for Adoption 

October Sky is a handsome 21 year-old registered paint who has had limited 

training, but would be great for an experienced English or Western rider. 

Maggie is a lovely 21-year-old who had never been ridden until four 

years ago. Still green, she is looking for an experienced rider, but 

has a breathing problem so no fast riding. 

Amiri is a 20 year old  

Arabian Mare. She’s an  

easy keeper and a sweet  

animal however, she can  

get a bit “affectionate”  

with humans when she  

is in heat.  She is  

excellent on the trails,  

alone or in a group.  

Rescued from a kill  

auction, 18 year old  

Buttercup is a  

registered Quarter 

Horse mare who 

has never been  

ridden. She is  

learning about the  

civilized life, but 

would probably do 

best as a  

companion. 

Visit our website: 

www.rockymountainhorserescue.org  

and call (303) 424-0037 for changes  

in adoptable horses! 
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Up for Adoption 

Twiz is a registered 15 year old Rocky Mountain Horse. His gaited breed 

is used for trail and pleasure. His nickname is “Beach Boy” because of 

his bleached looking forelock. Twiz requires a very  

knowledgeable adopter. 

Easton is a 11 year old thoroughbred 

who  started his career on the  

race track. Standing at 15.3 ½,  

he thinks he is a teddy bear and  

wants to spend his life loving  

people—and being loved. He  

would probably be best for  

trail and pleasure riding. 

Eddie is a 23 year 

old registered paint 

who is quiet and 

forgiving under 

saddle and can be 

ridden English or 

Western on trails 

or in the ring. 

Gypsy and Princess (left) and Emmy and Quest (right) are some of our Iowa Minis that are 

still looking for Forever Homes. They are being adopted out in pairs so if you have room 

in your heart and home for two adorable minis, come visit our girls! 

Elle is a recent arrival at 

RMHR. This 19 year old  

Quarter Horse mare is a 

sweetheart to take care of 

and would be great as a  

companion horse. 



Well, it's been quite a year, hasn't it? Truthfully, I 

have no idea what that means, but everyone 

around here keeps saying that. So I guess that is 

our new motto, or something. 

Earlier this year, everyone started talking about 

something called Coronavirus. They all put muz-

zles  on their faces, and they stayed really far apart. 

I figured Coronavirus must have something to do 

with eating too much grass so they all had to wear 

muzzles so they wouldn't eat too much (but frank-

ly, I don’t' think the muzzles worked, because 

SOME of my butlers seemed to get fatter and fat-

ter). Don't tell Kris I said anything. 

I'm not sure why they all stayed so far apart, but 

my two mare neighbors, Ginger and Matilda, al-

ways try to kick me in the face through the fence 

when they're in heat, and I stay far away from 

them, so maybe all my butlers have been in heat all 

year? 

I really don't know, but this corona-business and 

muzzling and their weird "apart-ness" (which they 

call social distancing), but I call "yelling across the 

field at each other" has actually led me to make 

some very good new friends who I am certain will 

make excellent butlers. They seem very enthusias-

tic, and most importantly, they can't eat any of my 

JoJo’s Corner 

carrots with their muzzles on. 

Between you and me though, my main butlers were 

talking a lot about some sort of "stay at home or-

ders" earlier this year, and apparently what that 

means is they are always at my HOME. Don't get 

me wrong, I enjoy 

hearing how cute I 

am one million 

times a day as 

much as the next 

guy, but DON'T 

YOU HAVE AN-

YTHING ELSE 

TO DO? Again, 

please don't tell 

Kris I said any-

thing. I know she 

means well, but all 

that wandering 

around . . . Geez 

lady, get a hobby. 

Anyway, it's been 

quite a year. 

—JoJo 
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DO NOT ever tie a horse to 

any movable object (like this 

jump standard). If he pulls on 

it, even to graze; or gets  

startled, the object will fall 

towards him and he will take 

off dragging the “predator” 

behind him believing he is 

about to be attacked.  

P.S. I learned this lesson 

the hard way. 

—Bini 

 

Recent Adoptions of  Thoroughbreds 

Margo Goldberger was so afraid 

that someone would want Scooby, 

that she scraped together all her 

money to legally adopt him 

Sisters Shirley Valverde and Barb  

Archuleta pose ecstatically with Belle, 

who now is also in love with her new 

friend—Pinto Desi 

Lisa 

Bandler 

found Lexi 

to be the 

perfect fit 

as her  

dressage  

partner 

for life 



Thanks and Farewell to the Lauretta Boyd Charitable Trust  
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We are so grateful to all our friends at this special 
Trust, especially Arlene Anderson, who have 
helped us financially for many years. Initially in 
2005 they made a large contribution towards our 
purchase of three sizes of Anderson Slings and 
other rescue equipment. The Anderson Sling alone 
has been used twice in Alaska to rescue horses by 
helicopter. 

The Trust also gave RMHR much needed funds in 
2007 and 2019 to help pay for unforeseen vet bills, 
hay and feed and professional riders to break hors-
es for adoption. In 2012, the Grant allowed us to 
buy a custom built Port-a-stall two stall barn which 
has been a huge addition to our rescue! 

Since our inception in 2004, Kris & Rob Nixon 
and Bini & Meade Abbott have subsidized the 
additional costs of running our Rescue. However, 
the future will present enormous financial difficul-
ties since the Lauretta Boyd Charitable Trust was 
designed to terminate in 2020. This means that we 
see increasing financial pressures ahead—but we 
are determined to keep on with our mission to 
rescue animals. We will try to apply for other 
grants to help us through these tough times.  

We will never allow our 85 acres to be sold for 
development. 

Therefore we are hoping that our fantastic contrib-
utors of time and funds will help us to continue to 
rescue horses for a long, long time.  

We will persevere. 

—Bini 

The custom Port-A-Stall barn is delivered in 

2012 and adorned with a custom plaque 

Irish recovers from a broken leg through the 

use of the Anderson Sling in 2007 

A team gets Copperfield into the  

Anderson Sling in 2008 

Dr. Dee, Alaska Vet, used our Anderson  

Sling to transport, via helicopter, a  

stranded horse to safety in 2015 

The fires were horrible for 

Colorado this year but the 

smoke made every sunset  

majestic 

A Golden Eagle in a cotton-

wood in the front pasture 

Around the Ranch 

It felt like Rocky Mountain 

Bullsnake rescue for a por-

tion of the summer as they 

continually got stuck in  

fences and a boot scraper 



Thank You Contributors! 
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Our heartfelt thanks to our generous contributors. 
You have given us your time, talent, supplies, cash 
and even moral support since 2004. We wouldn’t 
be successful without you! 

Cash Contributors—Dec. 2019- Nov. 2020 

Up to $49 
Kathleen Bussa Living Trust, Nancy Lloyd, Jerry 
Marz, Cheryl Rooney, Stacy Hinton, Lynn Wyman, 
Greg Coleman, Caroline & Michael Gahar, Terri & 
Grant Wellard, Your Cause/James Simon, The 
Blackbaud Giving Fund, Larry Desaules, Susan J. 
Toms, Linda Loughrey, Sandra Sprude , Bobi 
McConnell, The Lemmets, Terri Schroeder,  
Brenda and Bob Sund, Jenny Pickett, Brenna Cer, 
Elizabeth Hauptman, Jamie Cunningham, Wendy 
Busch, Diane Huber, Candace Cavanaugh, The 
Charlotte Jonas Living Trust. Mary Wright 

$50-$99 
Dr. Fred Mimmack, Roger & Nancy Frenett, Mar-
garet Flannery, Mike & Glenna Day, Laura Laituri, 
Sue Sturbaum, Irene Coleman, Travis Townsend, 
Melvin & Elaine Emeigh, AON Foundation/
Shaina Klinglesmith, Danette Parker, Shawn  
Terwilliger, Bright Funds, Andrea Stegman, Ainsley 
Kent, Kimberly Collins, Emily Kil, Linda Hrycaj, 
Martha & Steve Mortell, Michele Irwin, Karen and 
Lloyd Brady, Lauren Stokes, Jack Fox, Erin  
Lawhon, Pat Spetz, Wolfden Farm, Pamela  
Sartori , Edelman/Holdridge Family, Fran L.  
Sisler, Jim & Diana Howell, Pat Spetz 

$100-$199 
Wendy Haas & Dan Jago, Suzi Conrad, Carol 
O’Meara, Lori Reisig & Melanie Wagner, Will & 
Mary Norden, James Jordan, Shawn Harris, Jane 
Rose, Jim Manolakis, Suzy Sweitzer, Bette Heller, 
Libby Stokes, The Rose Strait Family, Adelle & 
Neil Anders, Colleen Parker, The Benevity  
Community Impact Fund/Joanie Tanous & James 
Howell, Patricia Rothdeiner, Helen Gridley, Frie 
Family Foundation, Ronald Rowes, Carolann 
Besch, Linda Smith/Colorado Native Plant Socie-
ty, Helen Davies, Ruth Schrock, Jill & John Milton, 
Eric Frank, Ed  & Candy Schoeneberger, Shirley 
and Dave Thomas, Linda Gavit, Lisa, Buddy and 
Emma Brown, Ashley Keeler, Carol Slade, Silvia 
Aizpurviete, Allen and Brenda Stokes, Heather 
Chenault, Jan and Charlie Turner, Shirley Valverde 

$200-$249 
Richard Hall, Jr., Barb Daniel, Barb Collett,  
Marilyn Golden, Sheila Parker, Leslie Stohlgren  
Training Stable, Sue Moore, Bridget Strang 

 
 

$250-$349 
Kirstine Valencia, Joyce & Earl (Doc) Baldwin, 
Bruce M. Link, Jill Kluge, Ryan Kennedy, Kris 
Nixon, Marie and Buck Frederickson, Tina Smith 

$350-$499 
Liz Olde, Becky Osborne 

$500-$999 
Brooks & Roxanne Berger, Connie Caruso,  
Colorado Hunter Jumper Foundation, Susan 
Brushaber, Pat Burnett, Lund Brown Enterprise, 
The Baco Fund, InStride, Inc./Rebecca Johnson, 
Margo Goldberger, Ruth Ann Burnett, Ben and 
Laurie Duke , Mary Wright, Travis Cebula and 
Shannon Ryan, Ina Rose/Passion 4 People  
Consulting, Candy Gray, Bini Abbott 

$1000+ 
Pauline Ayers Menk, Facebook/Network for 
Good (multiple anonymous donors) 

$1500+ 
Vic Schramm, Jr. 

$2000+ 
The Denver Foundation/Claire Davis, Barbara 
Tenbrook 

$2500+ 
Interscholastic Equestrian Association,  
The Precourt Foundation/Molly Precourt 

$7500+ 
St. Vrain Block Company(Colleen Ryan-Popick & 
Michelle Ryan McDaniel) 

$10,000+ 
The Gooding Family Foundation/Nancy Gooding 

Contributors – Items 
Celia Thomas and Murdochs--85 bags of a variety 
of brands of Senior Feed; Tamsin "Liz" Bondi--Dr. 
Cook leather bitless bridle; Lottie Flater--Two 
horse slant load trailer and corral panels, ground 
driving reins, halters, snaffle bridle, stud chain lead 
rope, Dover surcingle, 2 pairs of German side 
reins, 1 pair of canvas and leather reins, grooming 
kit and more; Jayne Sanders--2 Australian saddles;  
Jill Kluge--2 manure rakes; Scott & Terry Howard-
48 bales grass hay; Jessica Eswein--sheets, leg 
wraps; Donna Johnson--2 trunks including dres-
sage saddle, full bridle, grooming tools, blankets 
and more; Luke's Feed Store--grooming tools, 44 
bags timothy pellets, beet pulp shreds and salt 
blocks; Katy Kendall--67 bales of grass hay; Bill 
Polzin--1 large square bale of hay, a super long 
hose; William Ensley--2 Western saddles; Debra 
Hendrickson--fly sheet, pair of spurs, shedding 
blade, Western bridle, Western curb bit, easy boot, 
breakaway halter, rope halter with lead rope;  

A first for the ranch, a  

bobcat hunts prairie dogs 

House Wrens sing their 

cheerful song while nesting 

on our property 

Ranch Wildlife 

A turkey vulture walks  

toward a carcass in our 

front field 

The barn owl parents and 

their fledgling watch Kris 

tack up a horse 



Thank You Contributors! 
Contributors – Items (continued) 
Fred Herrera--4 bales of certified weedfree hay; 
Melody Bohlender--10 lb. container Thyrol L; Jes-
sica Chopra--2 pairs shin boots, polo wrap, bucket, 
half pad, half chaps, 3 English saddle pads, English 
show pad, Western saddle pad, 2 muzzles, nylon 
bridle, 4 bits, pair of spurs, 2 rope halters, 2 head 
bumpers, 2 sheets, fly sheet, winter blanket, nylon 
lunging surcingle, bridle parts, standing martingale, 
nylon breast collar, grooming tote with brushes, 
curry combs, hoof picks, boot jack, 4 hay nets, pair 
of side reins, Pesso lunging rig, lunging caveson, 
Slinky and more; George (Rock) & Catherine Pring 
with items from Mt. Vernon Horse Owners--18" 
Stubben Scandica saddle, Oster Golden A5 electric 
clippers & accessories, 2 lb AspirEase III, Weaver 
Pouch with set of grooming tools, 10 lb. bucket of 
Platinum Performance Bio-Sponge power, Bag 
Balm, pair of rubber riding boots, fine leather 
Western snaffle bridle, 2 wonder whips, 2 lbs. of 
Phenylbute power, large grazing muzzle, 5 gallon 
electric heated bucket, 3 plastic 5 gallon buckets, 
pair of girth extenders, 3 rolls of vet wrap, sponge 
saddle pad liner, 2 fleece leg wraps, 3 leather hal-
ters, 2 fly masks, 2 large Classic equine/legacy leg 
wraps, 1 Whitman leather girth, 1 Professional 
Choice synthetic girth, and tons of other grooming 
tools including 2 natural bristle brushes, 2 synthetic 
curry brushes, rubber curry combs, Oster & Epona 
curry brushes, hoof knife and more 

Contributors – Manpower 
Melanie Hood, Mandy Reese, Betsie Alves, Jeff 
Marshall, Terry Michel, Marie Hackett, Billy  
Santiago, Elisa Bilby, Nancy Harts, Connie Caruso, 
Jean Gallagher, Ray Salinas, Randy Kerr, Toni  
Rautus, Kate Corcoran, Meade & Bini Abbott, 
Mark Ladwig, Sue Sturbaum, Kit Mann, Sandra 
Sprude, Ramona Davis, Emily Kil, Ryan Schields, 
Debbie Pickerill, Stephanie Shea, Jill Kluge, Vic 
Schramm, Craig Reynolds, Eileen Shaw, Jordan 
Tyler, Leah Rohwer, Candie Berthod, Robert  
Kilpatrick, Emily Schlaefflin, Susan Brushaber, 
Chaya Finton, Sky Felker, Rob & Kris Nixon, 
Monica & Julia Pattison, Candace Born, Nancy 
Meyers, Alana Brown, Hannah Spodick, Lindsay 
Martin, Sherri Laferty, Betty Berry, Kathi Pober, 
Samantha Queen, Nicole Rabe, Hannah Ferrill, 
Tawnya Gorse, Kayden Ellis, Erika Benitez, Jess 
Green, Birgit Blun, David Kruse, Ryan Kennedy, 
Margo Goldberger, Nanette Erickson, Amelia & 
Julianne Brown, Cathy Anderson, Chiara Gallegos, 
Jared Jansen, Missy Sturgis, Kate Corcoran, Jill 
Kluge, Ryan Weiner, Kayleigh Martinez, Brittany 
Donahue, Michael Montez, Brett Cale, Isabella 
Balcer, Brenda Sund 

Sponsors/Foster Caregivers 

Melanie Hood, Meggan Brovege, Margo  
Goldberger, Jill Kluge 

Transporters  

Laura Gill, Kris Nixon, Jenny Alsberg, Carolyn 
Kavinski, Joel Rifkin—Run Amok Transportation, 
Wendy Haas & Dan Jago, Connie Caruso,  
Terry Michel, Vic Schramm, Emily Kil 
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Special thanks to our friend Marvin Jazwick. 

Marvin works at MannaPro and has  

facilitated a great relationship for us with 

them. We have received countless feed  

and other supply donations from MannaPro  

and couldn't be more grateful 

Wildlife 

Goslings follow their  

parents through one of our 

pastures 

A baby cottontail with 

strange ears resides in our 

backyard 

Two deer go antler to antler; 

demonstrating the fall rut 

The Standley Lake female 

bald eagle after being  

attacked by an intruding  

female; she eventually was 

chased off and the new  

female has settled in 

Lottie Flater donated a  

horse trailer, a flatbed load of corral  

panels and tons of tack to the rescue 

Special Thanks to 

A Home for Every 

Horse who, with 

the United Horse 

Coalition, donat-

ed coupons for 26 

bags of Purina® 

Horse Feed 



Our Wonderful Volunteers 
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Nancy Harts, Debbie Pickerill and Alana Brown do their  

best impersonation of “The Three Mucketeers” after  

jointly attacking Amiri’s pen. 

Betty Berry from Centennial and 

Kathi Pober from Parker meet at 

RMHR on Saturdays to shovel and 

rake for hours 

David Kruse, our 

“energizer bunny”, is 

always helping out (even 

after dark in storms) 

Margo Goldberger and Murphy relax after a 

busy day of our gelding making manure piles and 

Margo shoveling them up 

Ryan Kennedy Loads a wheel-

barrow for the eighth time in 

three hours 

Scooby gives Samantha Queen a 

“thank you kiss” for her  

thorough grooming job 

Melanie Hood does double duty giving Lexi and 

October Sky their treats 

Always helpful Colleen  

Ryan-Popick gets a kiss from 

Scooby while her dog,  

Scrappy, expresses his  

disdain for the interloper 

Jordan Tyler works with his 

favorite--Harry 

Kris Nixon shovels while Bill 

Polzin digs post holes with his 

skid steer for the Claire Davis 

Memorial Arena 



Chiara Gallegos poses with October Sky  

before putting him to work 
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Julia & Monica Pattison are 

stopped from shoveling by 

Scooby who insists on being 

loved 

 

Hannah Ferrill gives a hug to our 

Arabian mare Amiri 

Our Wonderful Volunteers 

Lindsay Martin grooms  

sweet Molly 

Emily Kil and Ryan Shields completely  

rework a fence line on one of our older pens 

Firefighter Kaden Ellis lends 

a hand loading our newly 

baled hay 

Nicole Rabe gives October 

Sky a hug during a break 

from cleaning his pen 

Birgit Blun came clear from Germany to help 

out (actually she moved to Golden recently) 

Missy Sturgis poses with Mo and Prince before 

they go to their forever home 

Sherri Lafferty takes a break 

from mucking to give Elle a 

pat 
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Our Wonderful Volunteers 

 

Volunteers receive no pay, not because they are 

worthless, but  because they are priceless!  

Neighbor Jared Jansen donates time and  

equipment to cut our hayfield 

Jill Kluge grooms Matilda 

Our Treasurer, Kate Corcoran,  

works on  financial records 

even after moving to Arizona 

Billy Santiago takes a break on 

the gate he just built 

Stephanie Shea  

exercises Doc 

Randy Kerr, and assistant, 

stop by to check on a malfunc-

tioning golf cart 

Sue Sturbaum wields  

a mean pitchfork 

Terry Michel  

checks on the manure spreader 

he rebuilt in 2019  

Craig Reynolds takes a 

break from shoeing horses 

at the rescue 

Izabella Balcer  

with her favorite 

Easton 

Jeff Marshall fixes an  

electrical outlet that is 

“acting up” 
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Our Wonderful Volunteers 

 

 

After rehab at Wild Bird  

Rescue, a baby barn swallow 

who was freezing during a 

cold snap, is released  

by savior, Toni Rautus 

Betsie Alves and Candie  

Berthoud stop raking for a 

moment to pose 

Susan Brushaver dumps 

a load at the manure 

pile 

Ramona Davis takes a break  to 

take a ride on Bingo  

Vic Schramm al-

ways willing to 

tackle a task 

Connie Caruso, with 

treats, always gets a 

warm welcome 

Kit Mann spends a 

day at the rescue 

Ray Salinas checks the condition  

of the tools and makes much  

needed  repairs  

Elisa Bilby  

exercises Maggie  

after a day of  

manual labor 

Pistol packing pete decides to be  

his own “volunteer” and self 

grooms with his feed bucket 

after eating his grain 

Jess Green poses with Inky 

after some exercise While 

Maggie asks, “Me Next?” 

Mark Ladwig mows a section 

of our hayfield 

Rob Nixon stacks some  

freshly cut hay 



9190 Alkire St. 

Arvada, CO 80005 

(303) 424-0037 

www.rockymountainhorserescue.org 

Our Anderson Sling traveled 

to Alaska twice and was fea-

tured on Nat Geo Wild and  

Animal Planet TV Shows 
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

HOOFPRINTS & LETTERS 100 Days later 

on Arrival 

Chance—

Quarterhorse 

 Stallion 


